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The Newsletter of Hartley College Past Pupils’ Association ( U.K. branch)

Vice Patron’s message

I am happy to send this message to the forthcoming newsletter of the U.K PPA. It is a matter for rejoicing that Hartleyites living in a place in large numbers form PPAs. They like to recall the happy days at school and remind themselves of the values and ideals they learnt. 

Today, besides the P.P.A in Point Pedro, there are branches in Colombo, UK, Canada and two in Australia. The branches overseas also started Newsletters to keep their members informed of their activities. Thus the Hartleyites world over are knit together in fellowship. I gather that the Newsletters are sent to the Principal and the Librarian of the College, so that the present schoolboys too may get interested.    

Here is wishing every success to the branches and in particular to the UK branch.
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Annual General Meeting

& Dinner 2000

Members would have received notification of the Annual General Meeting and the dinner which will be held on the 11th November 2000 at the Pabha Hall, 300 – 310 High road, Ilford, Essex IG1 1QW. 

The AGM will commence at 6.p.m and the Dinner at 7.p.m. 

Mr. S. Gunanayagam, formerly an outstanding athlete of Hartley College and his wife will be the chief guests of the occasion.  

Tickets 

Adults £ 12.50

Family with 2 dependant children 

£ 30.00

Office bearers - 2000

President

C. Sithamparapillai

Vice President

S.E.Manoharan

Secretary

M Saanthakumar

Treasurer

Mr. S. Balasingam

Sports secretary

S Nagarajah

Acting secretary

V Thayanandarajah 

Committee members

K Manoharan

A Puvaneswaran

Dr.S. Sivaloganathan

A Perinpanayagam

Vice Patron 

K Pooranampillai

Hartley Website

Have you visited the website maintained by the Past Pupils’ Association ( Canada)? If not we recommend you do that. It is very well done with finely presented historical and current information about our college. 

The database of past pupils sorted by the year in which they sat the Ordinary Level exam is most impressive. Please register yourself in the database and you could contact your friends who you might have long lost contact with. You will also be kept informed of all the news from around the world that is of interest to any Hartleyite.

The website address is

Http.//WWW.hartleycollege.com 

“A person who asks question about something he is not sure looks a fool just once. A person who does not, remains a fool for an entire life time”

Chinese proverb

Membership

Our membership year runs from 1st January to 31st December. and the subscription is £ 10. Even at this late hour, it will be good if any unpaid subscription could be brought up to date. 

You could pay 5 years membership fees of £ 50.00 in one go. It will make administration easier and you need not worry about paying the subscription for another 4 years.

. 

Facilities for paying by standing order is also now available which is encouraged and please speak to the treasurer Mr Balasingam, if you prefer to pay by this method. 

Message from the President:

It gives me great pleasure in submitting a brief report to the Newsletter to be issued on the eve of HCPPA (UK) annual dinner to mark the dawn of NEW MILLENIUM. I must admit that we had a slow start but when we took off we were on the fast track and using the latest super high way technology – website, emails etc.

Our first action is to announce to the members in a letter dated 3rd June 2000, under the caption “ BEING TOGETHER AGAIN “. We wanted to build a bridge between different generations. To put a side all the differences and make a fresh start for the new millennium as one big family of Hartleyites. We recognised that it is not possible for the association to function effectively, unless we have the co-operation and support of all the members of recent past and of many decades ago. We therefore started a membership drive and all the committee members helped to achieve this.  I am pleased to report that during the current year we recruited more than 70 members. 

In our first communication to the members, we committed ourselves as a model, adhering to the principles of democracy and accountability with openness. We are not only a listening association but also acting in accordance with wishes of the majority of our members. We therefore launched a new approach of seeking our members’ opinion by sending them a questionnaire on various aspects of the association including the format of the annual dinner. In accordance with the wishes and suggestions of the majority of our members and to prove that we not only listen but also act as well we changed the format of this year’s annual dinner- make it affordable, enjoyable, single, memorable - A family get-together devoid of formality but with the theme of “ let there be no differences”, come and see for yourself what a difference it makes

We had the sports day 2000 on 12th August 2000 with over 100 participants – children and adults participating in different events. Our chief guests were Dr and Mrs K.Sivalumaran (a past president). It was a grand success made possible due to untiring efforts of all committee members in particular the sports secretary. 

We continue to receive whole hearted support from our vice patron Mr K.Poornampillai who celebrated the 90th birth day 30th October 1999, last millennium and would be celebrating his 91st birth day this millennium – what a momentous occasion. We hope and pray that he would score at least a 

Century.

C.Sithamparapillai

President   

From the Editors

The long awaited Newsletter is here and this time we can assure you that it is going to stay, to inform, exchange views and entertain you.  The programmes for this year might have started off slowly but we expect the year to end with a big bang on the 11th of November at Prabha Hall, Ilford, and so BE THERE and do bring along your families and friends.  

More and more of us are realising that our children should appreciate and understand   our culture and our way of life and the best way to achieve this is by introducing them to our own communities and fellow children. The annual dinner will go a long way in doing this.

The success of our association depends on how well it understands its members, the past pupils of Hartley College.  What will motivate the members to give their full co-operation with appreciation to the association?  Without an open dialogue with our members the association will be functioning in a vacuum.  In this respect, this newsletter should be the pulse for our members.  In this era of technological advancements the prospects for good communications are good and we will take advantage of this to the optimum. Communication is more to do with listening and providing opportunity for interaction than churning out words from our side. Therefore please send in your comments, ideas or any item that you may feel will be useful.

Old school friendships and memories of our youthful carefree days play a strong   motivational influence in   nurturing our association. In the present world where everybody is trying to reach out for the galaxies and competition for success is fierce, a short respite with our old friends and remembering a world that was tranquil in comparison but which has now disappeared can be therapeutic indeed. Of course the over riding desire is that we must pay back our dear alma mater and the present day student generation for what was amply given to us. in our own moulding days


The committee for this year has made genuine efforts in an 

objective manner in planning and executing its activities

Everybody worked for the common goals as a well-knit team and hope that this has earned the respect of our members.  There is indeed a lot more work to be done. Please come forward to strengthen our bond and ties. Do get involved and write to the e-mail address given below.

This is our maiden effort and apologise for not including a section in Tamil. Our next issues will more than remedy this situation. 

Our best wishes to all for the New Year.

S.E Manoharan

V Thayanandarajah: 

“DayaThayan” <daya.thayan@talk21.com>

Why do we have one mouth but two ears? 

Because speaking is easy and listening is not.
In memory and Appreciation of 

K. Nadarajah

Mr Nadarajah was born into a cultured Hindu family at Kalabhoomi in Karainagar. He had his education at the prestigious Jaffna Hindu College and received his B.Sc. degree and diploma in Education from the University of Ceylon. He married an orthodox Tamil Scholar in the Samgarapliiai family circle of the Times of Ceylon fame.

Moulded in this rich background he naturally distinguished himself as one endowed with a vast knowledge, a sharp mind and an infinite capacity for service. He taught for three years at Pelmadulla MMV and for eight years at Ratmalana Hindu College. But it was Hartley College that was the luckiest to have his longest and most glorious service.

He joined Hartley College in Nov 1971 and earned the eternal gratitude of four principals with his unstinted, devoted and fruitful contributions in the academic and co – academic fields. He eventually developed an intense love for the college, which mingled, with his exquisite devotion for the famous Sivan Temple made him adopt Point Pedro as his domicile.

He taught chemistry and double maths in Advanced Level classes and was easily one of the major factors behind the resounding results the Hartleyites reaped year after year in National Examinations. Significantly the Hartleyites won the highest aggregate in A/L examinations in 1981, 1982 and 1990 .He was also the master behind the trophies and prizes the college won at the general knowledge quiz contests at the district and Science essay contest at the national levels.

His service was at its very best when the college fell victim to the horrendous effects of a war in the nineteen eighties. Her wonderful library was burnt and laboratories denuded, among other atrocities, rendering her a refugee for three and a half years. Student unions and other fora that promoted the social, cultural and moral development of the students suffered a terrible set back.

However the college, with the magnanimous assistance of the community, faced the challenges with characteristic resilience and resolution. In this heroic battle Mr Nadarajah was one of the foremost warriors.

The part he played in the restoration of the library services, the replenishment of the laboratories and the rehabilitation of the students unions should be recorded in gold letters. He virtually sponsored a renaissance in the history of the college.

It was the college’s good fortune that he opted to become her principal in October 1993. Eschewing the prospects of added benefits that came with his success at SLEAS examination. Though his tenure ended in March 1997 he served the college with outstanding 

distinction and, in spite of terrible war conditions, made her shine as bright as ever.

Among the many projects he organised to foster and maintain the heritage and tradition of this 

globally famous institution the publication of the College Miscellany, after an inevitable dormancy of a decade, will ever remain a testament to his service.

It is difficult to quantify his personal traits or single out any of them as his hallmark. Was it the humility of his manners, the simplicity of his life, the solicitude of his comradeship or the subtle humour of his conversation? Perhaps it is his charming fortitude as evidenced by the grin with which he bore the horror of a terminal illness and surrendered to it only after securing the glory of Hartley and the well – being of his beloved wife and his four children 

May God bless his soul.

Mr. P Balasingam 
“God does not play dice with universe”

Albert Einstein


Edited version of the speech of Mr BALASINGAM, retired principal of Hartley College at the annual dinner on 20th November 1999.

Mr President, distinguished invitees of the HCPPA (UK) and my fellow Hartlyites.

I am happy to be present amongst you this evening although I feel a bit uncomfortable (to be in London) wearing clothes quite inversely proportionate to my height, weight and taste.

But, of course whether we like it or not, we have to wear dresses appropriate to an occasion as for a season. 

I learnt this ethic through an interesting experience. One day I went to an evening function in a verti. A lady who welcomed me got startled “What Mr Baslasingam” she said, “ You have come wearing a verti?” I replied in all innocence

“  Madam, How can I come before you without wearing a verti?!”

Thank god, she laughed heartily and the social blunder I committed ~ or the faux pas as the French term goes ~ got blown out. Since that day I am very careful with my dress.

My friends,  am a full-fledged Hartleyite and I always consider it a pleasure. to attend every function of our PPAs- in Point Pedro and Colombo. In 1992, I was privileged to be entertained by our Past Pupils in Canada and today I am amongst you!

Our college, now 161 years old, is no longer a mere institution made up of class rooms but an excellent heritage and all our PPAs play a nutritional role in its growth and progress. Therefore I 

feel it is a duty and delight to associate myself with them as far as I can.

Today, my feelings are special for the invitation came from Ex co whose president is a pupil of my time.

I am happy that Sriharan - like all of you here – is flourishing well in life. I just do not know if it is BECAUSE of me or INSPITE of me. He should know better.

I hope you are aware that ordinary people like us have to say “cheese” to the cameraman to get our teeth to sparkle on our face. The lawyers would only say “fees”

I too tried to enter this profession, assisted and encouraged by Sithamparapillai – a very close cousin of mine and your vice president-when he was a leading light in the Attorney General’s department in Sri Lanka. He is the President for the New Millennium, my heartiest congrats.

Hoping against hope that failures are the pillars of success, I flunked many times in my attempts till it dawned on me that failures in my case were becoming solid monuments to my folly.

And I got stuck to the teaching profession, which is regarded as a noble one for it produces pillars of human society. - Although most of them become plunderers and not pillars.

In my personal lexicon, it is a NOTABLE profession and if you split the word it becomes ‘NOT ABLE’     

Anyway, speaking quite frankly, now I have no regrets for I realize that fate had ordained for me a role at Hartley College at a time when she was faced with a lethal crises.

I was lucky to serve her as a trustee, much less as a typical Principal, and I am sincerely glad and righteously proud  that I succeeded in raising her up phoenix-like with the unstinted 

co-oporation of my friends on the staff, our intelligent students, their beloved parents and above all with the magnificent support of the Past Pupils like you.

It is remarkable we did this without most of the resources we had in our own hallowed precincts.

In fact when the commander of the sacrilegious vadamaradchy Liberation Operation quite patronisingly asked me at Puttalai MV, where we were refugees, “ So Principal, how are you going to manage without your resources?” I replied without batting an eye ” with our resourceful brains and spirits!”. and  the commander visibly taken aback could only respond with a wry smile amidst our staff  and students who cheered me lustily.

God gave me the pluck to say that and the luck to redeem our alma mater very gloriously and push her 

to still greater heights in the educational ferments of Sri Lanka.

If you have a copy of our latest miscellany you will find in it the brilliant record of our achievements in all the fields of school life.

The miscellany covering a decade from 1984 is the product of my successor Mr.K.Nadarajah. He is a distinguished pupil of Jaffna Hindu college and was a talented, cultured and versatile teacher on our staff for 23 years during which period he imbued the tradition of Hartley College and because a staunch guardian of its heritage. His period as Principal was equally stressful as mine, or even more so, with the Sri Lankan army occupying the best part of the college premises and buildings. Yet, our alma mater shone as ever before in his time.


We could achieve this glory because the Principals and hundreds of teachers before my time, along with their pupils and parents had with their devotion and dedication given us a solid and sacred heritage. 

At this Juncture I should pay a very special tribute and express our collective gratitude to the then principal Mr. C. Tharmalingam–a very distinguished old boy of our Alma mater-his staff, his students and all the people of Puttalai for granting us an almost exclusive use of their college. Their magnanimity and hospitality, at a terrible cost to their conveniences, should be written in letters of in the annals of Hartley College.

There were 12 marvellous principals before me and I salute with respect and reverence. One of them is now happily with us. He is the famous Mr Pooranampillai. I take this opportunity on your behalf and my behalf to convey our best wishes to Mr Pooranampillai. May God bless him with all the ingredients of a serene and sweet life till meet him as a celebrated centenarian in the year 2009. He was a source of inspiration to my work and has on several occasions wrote and said nice things about me.

I like humour a lot and employ it profusely in my social and official interactions to overcome 

problems in human management. Hartley College was a goldmine to my predecessors but to me, to use the current lingo, it was a landmine under the stress of Sri Lankan and IPKF military operations and I would have collapsed but for my faith in humour.

Humour was the only armour and the better part of valour I had to face quite successfully the tornados and earthquakes to borrow Sriharan’s phrase and keep our college flag flying-without letting my pants fly as I jokingly told him the other day.

It is this success I firmly believe that has earned for me the honour and pleasure you have given me tonight. Your Millennium dinner 

will always remain an unforgettable event in my life.

May God bless you all with many happy returns of the pleasant occasion?

Good Night.

GALA DAY 2000

This was held on 12th August and as usual turned out to be a successful event. The weather was kind to us and the attendance at the Hounslow school grounds was  good.

Dr K Sivakumar, one of our old boys and Mrs Sivakumar were the chief guests at this function.

There were events of all types for all ages and the young and old alike enjoyed the event and the atmosphere. There were track events, volleyball, cricket ball throw, penalty shoot out (boys) and netball 

(girls) and treasure hunt. In addition there was football under 30s v under 40s. 

Over all there was a surplus of 

£ 430 added to the coffers of the association. Congratulations to the sports committee and a special word of thanks to spouses of Harlyites who helped us in all our events.

Hartley also went up to quarter finals at the Tamil Sports Festival cricket tournament.

HCPPA UK TRUSTEES – AN OVERVIEW

  BACKGROUND

HCPPA trust fund was established in 1997 and administered by a five-member Board of Trustees. The trustee includes the Secretary and Treasurer of Executive committee (ex-officio), and three other independent members who are appointed every year at the AGM on the recommendation of the Executive Committee. A trust fund is established to handle all surplus funds generated by the association. This fund is invested in a separate account and administered by the Trustees. The trustees separately manages the scholarship fund which was created for the purpose of awarding scholarship to students who excel in their respective fields. 

The HCPPA Trust Fund objectives are;

· To provide assistance to the building and other projects of the school.

· To award three prizes each year to the best performance in Maths Science, Bioscience and Arts in Advanced Level examination.


So far Trust fund has been used for:

· Assistance for land purchase of £2,000 during 1997/98

· Books costing £341 donated to the school library during 1997/98. 

· Donation of £650 for Nada Fund appeal during 1998/99

Donation of £650 is to be disbursed as follows:

ONE OFF PROJECT

Set up costs for canteen                                                         Rs 25,000

Food and refreshments for Siramatana work                         Rs 10,000

                                                                                                    _____ 

                                                                                              Rs 35,000

                                                                                                   =====

                                                  RECURRING EXPENDITURE

Journals and magazines for Library                                      Rs  9,000

Refreshments for sports                                                         Rs  9,000

Past papers and study materials for students                          Rs 18,000 

Extra lessons for Advanced and Ordinary level students       Rs 25,000 

                                                                                                 ______

                                                                                              Rs 61,000   

                                                                                                  =====

                                                                                             @  50%

                                                                                               Rs30,500

Total                                                                                       Rs 65,500 @ Rs 100/£ approximately £650.   

We have advanced 50% of the recurring expenditure. The balance will be forwarded upon receiving a half-yearly report in respect of the distributions of the donation, from HCPPA Point Pedro branch.

                                                       FUTURE PROJECTS 

                                                        COMPUTERS AND ACCESSORIES FOR HARTLEY COLLEGE

 ITEM                                 UNIT     QUANTITY  TOTAL     GST      TOTAL        BTT      FINAL

                                             PRICE                                             TAX                                         VALUE
Fujitsu Deskpower 5000      69,950              4             279,800    34,975     314,775        3,148    317,923 

CD-ROM                              4 ,500              4               18,000      2,250       20,250           203       20,453 

SUNPAC 600UPS               11,500              4               46,000      5,750        51,750          518      52,268  

EPSON LQ 300 PRINTER  14,500              1               14,500      1,813       16,313           163      16,476 

COMPUTER CHAIR            4,500              4                18,000      2,250       20,250          203      20,453 

DISKETTE BOX                     500               1                     500          63             563              6           569

INSTALATION, TRANSPORT ETC                                                                                              40,000







TOTAL                        Rs 468,142

Gestetner Ceylon Limited supplied the above quotation on 13 October 1999. We will obtain another quotation and remit funds once we have assessed the political situation and the confirmation of the Computer site.

We have agreed to donate funds for one computer system only and the other three computer systems are to be donated by three individuals. 

CONCLUSION

Our association is working much harder on relationships with the members, who must become more involved in our activities. The Executive Committee has developed better communication system but need to go further, and intend to do so with the help of the younger members who have shown commitment to the association. Now our Alma mater requires  support of all of us and contributions more than ever before. May I appeal for your continued co-operation towards the development of our association so that we can achieve a larger trust fund to provide any assistance for our Alma mater that may arise in the near future.

A N SIVARAJAH

SECRETARY

News Flash

We record with profound sadness the death of former principal Mr.K Nadarajah. He passed away in Colombo on 30th September and the funeral took place at Borella cemetery on Sunday, 1st October.

News has also reached us that Mr. A Mark passed away in Manner recently.  An exhibition of his work of art was held on 4th November at 5.p.m at Thamil House in Romford road, London in sharing the memories of a famous Hartley College art master.
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